

JU-JITSU EUROPEAN UNION -JJEU

Rick Frowyn
General Secretary
Contact

+31 6 23 79 75 94 Rick.frowyn@jjeu.eu www.jjeu.eu

Address of the office:

Am Nepomukplatz 4, 76661 Philippsburg, Germany info@jjeu.nl

To:

Attendences at the 2023 General Assembly of JJEU

1 REPORT GENERAL SECRETARY OVER 2023

Dear presidents, dear friends,

Hereby a small report of activities done by the General Secretary of JJEU in the year 2022.

- 2022 was a year we were still suffering from Corona, but we were also able to start running our regular competitions as usual.
- As GS I organized therefore several ZOOM meetings with our technical commissions like the Sport Director, Referee Directors, coaches spokesman and more. The usage of ZOOM showed us that the "new" developed way of working with video calls gave us a big advantage in working together. With the usage of video conferencing tools we have noticed that its easier to speak with our members.
- 2022 we had the luck to organize 2 European Championships, a ETC (European Training Camp). Preparations and checks of facilities where done by the GS.
- JJEU board members visited during this year, so also the GS, many local events.
 For 2023 the amount of physical attendance will be back on normal.

With the best regards



Constituent member of Ju-Jitsu International Federation - JJIF











